### **Public Document Pack**

# General Licensing Sub-Committee 9 July 2018



Time and venue:

5.30 pm in the Court Room at Eastbourne Town Hall, Grove Road, BN21 4UG

Membership:

**Councillor; Troy Tester (Chair)** 

Councillors Pat Hearn, Margaret Robinson

Quorum: 3

Published: Friday, 29 June 2018

# **Agenda**

Application for a Sexual Entertainment Licence - premises above Embassy Nightclub, 2A-2B Pevensey Rd, Eastbourne BN21 3HJ. (Pages 1 - 2)

## Information for the public

**Accessibility:** Please note that the venue for this meeting is wheelchair accessible and has an induction loop to help people who are hearing impaired. This agenda and accompanying reports are published on the Council's website in PDF format which means you can use the "read out loud" facility of Adobe Acrobat Reader.

**Filming/Recording:** This meeting may be filmed, recorded or broadcast by any person or organisation. Anyone wishing to film or record must notify the Chair prior to the start of the meeting. Members of the public attending the meeting are deemed to have consented to be filmed or recorded, as liability for this is not within the Council's control.

**Public participation:** Please contact Democratic Services (see end of agenda) for the relevant deadlines for registering to speak on a matter which is listed on the agenda if applicable.

## Information for councillors

**Disclosure of interests:** Members should declare their interest in a matter at the beginning of the meeting.

In the case of a disclosable pecuniary interest (DPI), if the interest is not registered (nor the subject of a pending notification) details of the nature of the interest must be reported to the meeting by the member and subsequently notified in writing to the Monitoring Officer within 28 days.

If a member has a DPI or other prejudicial interest he/she must leave the room when the matter is being considered (unless he/she has obtained a dispensation).

**Councillor right of address:** Councillors wishing to address the meeting who are not members of the committee must notify the Chairman and Democratic Services in advance (and no later than immediately prior to the start of the meeting).

### **Democratic Services**

For any further queries regarding this agenda or notification of apologies please contact Democratic Services.

Email: committees@lewes-eastbourne.gov.uk

Telephone: 01323 410000

Website: http://www.lewes-eastbourne.gov.uk/



#### modern.gov app available

View upcoming public committee documents on your <u>iPad</u> or <u>Android Device</u> with the free modern.gov app.

**Sent:** 09 July 2018 14:55

To: Ball, Danielle

Subject: Lap Dancing Club Licensing

### By email to the General Licensing Sub-Committee

**Dear Sub-Committee Members** 

#### LAP DANCING CLUB LICENSE

I heard this morning about the meeting scheduled later today which is considering the license application for a Lap Dancing Club in Eastbourne. Having read the EBC Licensing policy document, I am writing to express my concerns, which are given below:

- A fundamental principle of your policy seeks to protect children. A sexual
  entertainment business, by nature, is designed to exploit gullible men and
  women. Sadly young girls under 18 will always seek to pass themselves off as
  older. My own daughters did this, much to their regret. Aside from the obvious
  exploitation of women as sex objects, a further unintended consequence will
  be the need to reward, charm, deceive, groom, exploit and coerce local naive
  young women and men.
- Another fundamental policy principle is the impact on anti-social behaviour. As a volunteer in the night-time economy we are very watchful of the behaviour outside night clubs at 3am where gangs wait to prey on vulnerable men and women. By agreeing to license an enterprise which profits from sexually stimulating young men, also fuelled by alcohol, you will create greater opportunity (excuses) for participation in street violence, rape and domestic abuse.
- The proposed venue is totally unsuitable as a sexual entertainment venue because it is located opposite both a children's play centre, a bingo hall and a main bus stop, all of which are frequented by families, tourists, children and older people.
- Money spent in such venues tend to be the proceeds of crime. I have no
  evidence for this but the use of cash as a reward for sex is how the seedy
  underworld has always been able to thrive. It will be a license to launder
  money.

Sometimes people just need protecting from themselves.

Sincerely yours,

Sandy Medway (Mrs)

